
Ondev Apps
Dear Friends,
       As usual, I am on a spiritual high this time of year after attending our
WNCC UWF Spiritual Growth Retreat in June. The SGR theme was “
Coming to Christ” led by Rev. Jan Brittain. She offered much insight and
different ways of thinking about some of the Biblical women’s stories of their
encounters with Jesus. I am excited to reveal that Rev. Brittain has agreed to
speak at our 2024 Prayer Breakfast in March. Do come and you will be blessed!
      Ladies, when you choose to come to these uplifting events that take months of
prayerful planning, you are gifted with opportunities to bond and worship with
your sisters in faith and form meaningful relationships. We are truly a sisterhood.
Please make plans to be a part of our upcoming Appalachian
District Annual Celebration in August and Membership and Leadership
Development Day in October. Hopefully, you have already registered for Mission u
at the end of July. Come to our events! We want to be your friend! We cherish
YOUR friendship.    
      As I was proofreading this newsletter, I received the heartbreaking news that
Judy Sipe, our former District Spiritual Growth Coordinator, lost her life on the
evening of July 8 due to injuries she sustained in an automobile accident the
previous morning. She is now in the presence of her Lord and Savior and I am sure
He said to her, “Well done, My good and faithful servant.” Please hold her family in
your prayers. See her Memorial page later in this publication. 
      As I have informed you before, I would like to have some photos of our local
units to put into a slide presentation for the Annual Celebration, so please send
those photos to me as soon as possible and prior to August 10. You may email,
text, or snail mail the photos. I will return any snail mail photos that you want
back. Thank you in advance!
      It saddens me that some of our churches have disaffiliated from the UMC and I
am enclosing at the end of this newsletter an excellent article by Tara Barnes,
Director of Denominational Relations for United Women in Faith, that appeared in
the May/June 2024 issue of response magazine. The article explains much about
disaffiliation, how it happened, and where we go from here.
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     On behalf of our Appalachian District, I want to thank Nancy Johnson and Judy Sipe for their
faithful service as District Treasurer and District Spiritual Growth Coordinator. Nancy took care of our
funds diligently as she sent them on their Mission Journey and Judy led our team in planning our
inspirational Prayer Breakfasts over the past few years. These ladies are members of a church that has
disaffiliated and they felt led to resign their UWF positions as of June 1. We will miss Nancy and wish
God’s blessings upon her in her future endeavors. We will also miss Judy and hold fondest memories of
her in our hearts as we lift up her family in our prayers.
     We thank Nancy Reigel and Sherry Summerlin who agreed to fulfill the duties of District
Treasurer and District Spiritual Growth Coordinator, respectively, through the end of 2023. Our
District Executive Team has voted for this change and are thankful for their willingness to serve.
     I reiterate what I said in the letter I sent with or after the last newsletter: Perhaps your unit
has become inactive or your church has disaffiliated from the United Methodist Church. In either case,
you are still welcome and wanted in United Women in Faith. You and your friends are still invited to any
and all of our district and conference events. If your unit is no longer meeting or your church has
already disaffiliated or is planning to do so, you can still be a district member and your unit can still be a
UWF unit. If we do not agree on all issues, that’s okay. We can agree that we are all connected as
Christian women in faith and we know that we can love each other and agree to disagree without being
disagreeable.
     Also, if you wish to be removed from the mailing list or email list, please let me know. We
certainly do not wish to annoy you with unwanted mail and emails. You may email, text or call me.
     Feel free to contact me whenever you have questions and if I don’t know the answer,
I have some very knowledgeable friends who do.
Love, peace, and joy,
Linda (LindaLu) Greer
828-244-2251 

Greetings,
As we look to our District Annual Celebration,
please note that we will vote on accepting the
revised Appalachian District Standing Rules.   A
copy will be available to you at the August
meeting. I look forward to seeing you on August
26, 2023.

Blessings and peace,
Sherry Summerlin
Appalachian District Parliamentarian.

Greetings,
In the last newsletter, I forgot to introduce my-
self. I am Traci Snyder and I attend First United
Methodist Church of Taylorsville. I have been a
Methodist all of my life. I have enjoyed putting the
newsletter together. If you have any suggestions
please let me know. 

Blessings and Peace
Traci Snyder
Appalachian District Communication Coordinator2



                                          
                                          Vice President
                                          Jan Taylor
                                         

     Can you believe that 2024 is half over?!?!  Time definitely flies when we’re
having fun. Our Spiritual Growth Retreat at Lake Junaluska was so inspiring – with a theme
of “Women Coming to Christ”.   Our conference and district planning teams, breakout
session leaders, Lake Junaluska staff, and retreat leader, Rev. Jan Brittain, and music
team, Rev. Mark Barden and Catherine Ritch did an outstanding job.  As Rev. Brittain said
in her closing remarks, “If you remember nothing else I have said in our time together, I
want you to hear this. Coming to Jesus AND staying there is the only way any of us can
make it to the promise of the empty tomb and the power of the resurrection. We can’t just
be women who come to Jesus, Beloved. We have to be the women who come to Jesus and
stay.” Such a powerful message!  If you couldn’t make it to the Spiritual Growth Retreat, I
do hope that I will see some of you at Mission u July 28-29.  
      Our next Appalachian District event is our District Annual Celebration at New Covenant
UMC in Lenoir NC on Saturday, August 26th (see the Annual Celebration flyer in this
newsletter for details). This is a time to celebrate each other for 2022 unit
accomplishments, to review and approve our proposed District 2024 budget, and to elect
and install our 2024 Appalachian District Officers.  I hope that many of you will take the
time to attend and be a part of celebrating each other!
      If there is anything I can do to help you, please don’t hesitate to call, text, or email me.

Blessings,
Jan Taylor, 336-468-0313
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2023 Calendar of Events



(Bold Print indicates Appalachian District Events)






July 28-29      Mission u,  Catholic Conference Center, Hickory, N C 



August 26 Appalachian District Annual Celebration New Covenant UMC, Lenoir, NC



September 8-10 Annual Celebration, Lake Junaluska



October 7 Appalachian District UBUNTU Mission Response Center, Terrell, NC



October 7, 14, 28 Ubuntu Days of Service (various sites)



October 28 Appalachian District MLDD Wilkesboro UMC, Wilkesboro, NC
Membership and Leadership Development Day



Join us for all these Events!



Social Action

We are stewards of God’s creation.  All creation
is God’s and we are responsible for the ways in
which we use and abuse it…God has granted us
stewardship of creation.  We should meet our
stewardship duties through acts of loving care
and respect.

Jenny Hix
Social Action Coordinator

Hello from Membership, Nurture, and Outreach.
  
If you look at that title, you will notice that I
have addressed membership, but Nurturing
each other comes second.  Remember that
we need to be aware of what the needs of
our members are and give them some
nurturing.  Last is outreach, so reach out to
any who could benefit from being a Woman
of Faith.  Keep our friendships strong and
prayerful. 

God Bless, 
Micki Earp

4



                                          Treasurer Report 

  
     

         Hello, Appalachian District United Women in Faith!  I am thrilled to have the opportunity
to serve you as your Interim District Treasurer for the SECOND half of 2023. I know many of
you, but for those of you I have not met, I am Nancy Reigel, a proud member of the
Appalachian District since the district was formed in 2013.  I have had the privilege of serving
as the President of the District for 3 years and then as WNCC UWF Conference Treasurer for
7 years, and look forward to working with my Appalachian District sisters again. 
         I begin by wishing our previous District Treasure, Nancy Johnson, the very best.  Nancy
was an awesome, organized, and efficient District Treasurer.  We are sad she is leaving us but
we understand her desire to maintain her ties with her existing church as they find a
separate way. Change can be difficult.  But what has not changed is YOU and your continued
commitment to our United Women in Faith Mission and Missions. 
         As I look over these past months, what I find is undeniable evidence that those who
have elected to continue with us provide gleams of hope and stalwart support of our
Missions and Mission.  Your district officer team is gathered to support you.  But we cannot
deny that as these members and units withdraw their support, those for whom our Missions
have offered hope and paths to better lives may feel the consequences.  All we can do is
work to diminish those consequences as much as possible at the Local, District, Conference,
and National levels.  That is what WE need to be about...doing what we, as individuals, units,
and a district can.....spreading the word about Mission, looking for opportunities to expand
our membership, and finding other ways to raise funds for Mission.
             So how ARE we doing at this one-half mark in 2023?  At the end of the second quarter
of 2023, the Appalachian District sent $12,526 in Mission Giving to the Conference.  That is
slightly behind what had been sent this time in 2022.  Our District 2023 pledge is $40,000.
That may seem an unattainable goal, especially as we lose members/units.  But, let’s forget
that number and focus on what we CAN achieve, which is MUCH and which is the only thing
that really counts.  Many units are actually on track to meet their individual unit Pledges and
we know that many search their coffers toward the end of the year to bolster their support
for Mission.  That gives me optimism that we in the Appalachian District will indeed end the
year with our heads held high in support of Mission.  We will do as much as we possibly can,
and that is what counts.  Appalachian District United Women in Faith GIVE to Mission in
Love.   
            I AM THRILLED TO BE PART OF THAT!  Please tell me how I can help!

Blessings,
Nancy F. Reigel                                                                            5



  

         

                                           

 

Greetings!
Can you believe how this year is flying by so fast? Time waits on no one.
The nominating committee has a great task before us. We have several
positions that need to be filled.

Here are the following officers we need:
1. Secretary
2. Treasure
3. Spiritual Growth Coordinator
4. Mission, Education, and Interpretation Coordinator (ME&I)
5. Two Nominations Committee Members 
6. Historian
To all the units in the district, we ask you to be in prayer that the Lord send us
“willing workers.”
Special Thanks to Nancy Reigel for stepping in as Treasurer, and Sherry Summerlin as
Spiritual Growth Coordinator until the end of the year!
If you or someone you know may be willing to serve, contact me or any member of the
nominations committee! On the following page see the slate of officers nominated for
election at the 2023 Annual Celebration in August.
Be Blessed! 
 
                         Blessings  
                         Roberta Walker 
                         Nominations Chairperson
                         r_walker1961@yahoo.com or 336-835-1939






Mission, Education & Interpretation Coordinator

Well done, Appalachian District Units! Forty-three feminine hygiene kits were collected at the April
Mission Study at First United Methodist, North Wilkesboro. It certainly was a great day with Kim Eller,
Northern Piedmont Lay Leader, presenting the mission study, “Who Can We Be Together: A Biblical
Exploration of Luke 13."  
Our Annual Celebration is coming up quickly! Saturday, August 26 at New Covenant UMC, Lenoir. The
Hands-on mission will be collecting new kitchen items for Project Agape: plates, bowls, cups,
silverware, pots & pans, cooking utensils, dish towels, and washing clothes.  These will help families
that have been displaced to set up in their new homes. Thank you for your generous giving.




Blessings,

Penny Ledbetter
ME&I Coordinator
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Annual Celebration 
UWF Registration: 

 

What: 50th Annual Celebration 
              Celebrating 154 Years in Mission 

When:  September 8-10, 2023 Event Check-in begins 2 pm; Program 6:45

Where: Lake Junaluska, Terrace Auditorium 

 Begins June 20, 2023 

 

Complete information about 
Annual Celebration 

will soon be available on our 
website: 

•
• 



• 
• 

• All registration is online. There 
will be no on-site registration. 

• Get a UWF DISCOUNT! 
Register early and ONLINE! 
Online advance registration, 

Dates: June 20-August 14 $25.00 
per person! Full registration is 

$40 per person. Dates: August 
15-Sept 5 The online registration 

link on our website at 
www.wnccumw.org. will open 

June 20 
• Registration fees are non-
fundable 
• Register yourself AND 

others! Our online registration is 
for one person at a time, but 

one person can do multiple 
individual registrations using the 

same email address. Thanks for 
helping other members of your 

local unit to register online —

especially those who may not 

use a computer! 
• Contact us if you have a 
question about registration. 
• Wearing masks indoors will be 
by personal choice 



REGISTRATION FOR THE EVENT IS 
SEPARATE FROM RESERVING 
LODGING. CALL LAKE JUNALUSKA 
FOR LODGING. 

 

Hostess District: Yadkin Valley 

 

Hands-On Mission: UMCOR Period 
Packs and Christmas Shoeboxes for 
Armenia 

Mosaic! Saturday Afternoon : 
UWF Choir led by Craig Estep 
Where Our Money Goes led by Linda 
Greer 
Jazzercizing 4 Jesus led by LaDonna 
Butts 
Ly 

Mosaic! Highlights: Contact Persons: 

UNITED WOMEN In FAITH

www.wnccumw.org
 

Hosting Missionaries for Lunch 
The Celebration Continues…-

Saturday Night Entertainment 
UWF Choir on Sunday 
Inspiration Point, Rose Walk,

Susanna Wesley Garden, Biblical

Garden, Corneille Bryan Native

Garden, 2.3-mile Lakeside Walking

Trail 

Annual Celebration Program

Lynda Morris, Vice President


lfmorrisap@aol.com

704-619-2013 

Questions & Assistance 
Online Registration 

Lynne Gilbert, Webmaster 
lgilbert@wnccumc.org 

336-207-3479 

Keynote Weekend Speaker:
Rev. Holly Cobb McKim,
Minister, Hudson UMC

Mission Speaker: Julie Marie
Wilson 
Missionary, Open Arms
Community Center, Winston-
Salem
Music Leaders Dr. Craig
Estep & Catherine Ritch
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Lake Junaluska 
Reservations: 

2023 Annual Celebration 
September 8-10, 2023 - Lake Junaluska, North Carolina 

Lake Junaluska Accommodations & Rates 

Photo ID and CREDIT CARD for each person for incidentals required 

Housing Reservations

Open June 20 

To book Lake Junaluska 
lodging for 

Annual Celebration 

 

Reservations Phone #: 
1-800-222-4930 (Toll Free) 

 

Apartments (meals optional) 

The Terrace or Lambuth Inn* 

CHECK IN TIME for all facilities is 4:00pm; check out is 11:00am.


at Check-In. For those who do not have a credit card, the Lake 
suggests purchasing prepaid credit card prior to arrival. 

Conference & Retreat 
Center, P. O. Box 67 

Lake Junaluska, NC 28745 

(Private baths, heat, air conditioning, TV, phone, free WI-FI, 
three floors, no elevator) 
Rates are per room, per day, no meals, before applicable taxes. 

(Private baths, heat, air conditioning, TV, phone, elevator, free WI-FI)

Rates are per room, per day, room & meals, before applicable taxes.

11% room tax, 7% meal tax, 8% meal gratuity will be added to total 

The Terrace Lambuth Inn Weekend 5-Meal 
Room per night Room per night Package* 

 

The room rate that shows on your confirmation letter is the room rate only, meals 
are an additional cost. Meals are optional for all facilities other than The Terrace or 
Lambuth Inn. Guests staying in optional meal facilities may purchase package at 
$82.50 per person for 5 consecutive meals . Children 4 through 11 years of age 
receive meals at half price, 3 years of age and under eat free. A 5-

 

Event lodging reservation deposit is equal to the first night’s lodging and is due at 
the time of reservation. Any rooms not reserved with a Lodging Reservations 
Deposit will be released into general availability 30 days prior to an event. 
Individual lodging reservations deposit refund policy: 15 days or more before an 
event receive a full refund minus $30 processing fee; 14 days or less before an 
event will not receive a refund. 
EXPRESS CHECK-IN: To expedite check-in time, pay room in full at time of 
reservation or when contacted via email in advance of meeting and make any 
roommate changes. 

 

• Call the Lake Junaluska 
reservations department at 
1-800-222-4930. 
• Then select 1 for the Reservations 
Department, and the next 
available agent will be glad to 

assist you. The Lake Junaluska 
reservations team is on duty from 
8:00 am until 5:00 pm, Monday 

through Friday. 



REGISTRATTION FOR THE EVENT IS 
SEPARATE FROM RESERVING 
LODGING. 

Meal Information: 
NOTE: NO Sunday Lunch in this package!

Single $135.00 $135.00 +$82.50

Double $135.00 $135.00 +$82.50 
Triple $155.00 $150.00 +$82.50 
Quad $175.00 $165.00 +$82.50 
*Lake Junaluska operates The Terrace and Lambuth Inn on an 

American Plan, and meals are required with the room. 
NOTE: NO SUNDAY Lunch will be provided in this package! 

 
Single $105.00 
Double $105.00 
Triple $115.00 
Quad $125.00 

NOTE: PHOTO ID and CREDIT CARD required for EACH PERSON at Check-In 

Lake Junaluska Lodging Information: 

Lake Junaluska 

United Women in Faith 
Western North Carolina Conference 

Visit our Website: 
www.wnccumw.org 
Visit us on 

 

www.facebook.com/wnccumw 
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Judy Leru Starnes Sipe, age 75, passed away Saturday, July 8, 2023, at Atrium Health
in Mecklenburg County. She was born to the late Grady Thomas Starnes and Melza
Irene Little Starnes on Tuesday, December 30, 1947, in Catawba County. Mrs. Sipe
was a devoted and lifelong member of Mt. Bethel Methodist Church where she was a
leader in the church and president of the Methodist Women’s Group. Judy worked
closely with Drum Majorettes of America. She enjoyed working with flowers, crafting,
collecting tea pots, watching westerns, and the Atlanta Braves. Judy was a generous
soul that would give and help anyone. She loved her family dearly and cherished
spending time with them.  

Including her parents, she was preceded in death by her husband of 45 years, Charles
Wenter Sipe; son, Michael Wenter Sipe.

Those left to cherish the memories of Judy include her son, Tracy Sipe (Marie) of
Hickory; daughter, Kisha Sipe of Mount Airy; grandchildren, Jackson Sipe, Jordan,
Amber, and Kendra Hill; sister, Karen Bowman (Gary); and a number of nieces,
nephews, and cousins.

Funeral arrangements were entrusted to 

Alexander Funeral and Cremation Service.
Condolences may be sent to www.alexfuneralservice.com 
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